
Notice of Project Start Up 
CSAH 36 (S Main & Ferry St) Improvements Project 

 
The portion of County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 36 through the City of Le Sueur has been designated for 
improvement as part of the City’s adopted capital improvement plan.  The project is proposed to include South Main 
Street from the south city limit to the intersection of Ferry Street; and Ferry Street from South Main Street to 
intersection of South 4th Street.   
 
The project need is to reconstruct failing pavement, replace all underground utilities, and upgrade pedestrian 
facilities. 
 
PROJECT TIMELINE:  

• Now – Spring 2021: Planning and Preliminary Design 
• Summer 2021 – Winter 2022: Final Design and Construction Documents  
• Spring 2022: Construction Begins 
• Fall 2022: Construction Ends 

 
Here are a few upcoming items to note: 

• Surveying activities will start within the next couple of weeks.  You may 
notice Bolton & Menk, Inc. trucks along the corridor.  Bolton & Menk, 
Inc. has been hired by the County to conduct the survey and design. 

• Public Open House – The first open house is anticipated this winter.  
You will receive a notice with additional details when a date is set. 

 
Contact Cory Bienfang, City Engineer, at (507) 995-2936 or 
 cory.bienfang@bolton-menk.com with any questions.  
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